



UFTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes

Contact address: 14 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ

Email ian@account-able.co.uk Telephone: 01926 612986

Minutes of the Meeting of

Ufton Parish Council

held in The Village Hall, Ufton

at 8.00pm on Tuesday 5th November 2013

1
Record of members present
Parish Councillors: Cllr. Baldwin (Chairman),






Cllr. Crowther (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Burrows,






Cllr. Van Kesteren, Cllr. Sheepy, Cllr. Wilkinson, 





Cllr. Stevens (WCC)





Members of the Public: 2
2 
Apologies for absence
Cllr. Tayler, Cllr Spencer (SDC)
3
Acceptance of apologies
Yes

4
Declaration of Interest
None
5
Dispensations


None

6
Open Forum
Mrs Ingham raised the issue of Ufton Fields. The waste Ivy had still not been collected and the 30 mph sign that had been knocked down had still not been replaced. Cllr. Baldwin had been in contact with the Highways Department which had promised a response by 8th November; if none were forthcoming he would chase them.
Mr Shepherd raised the issue of the Grit Bin and said he had also been asked to raise a complaint about a tenant in Broad Close who had an untidy lawn and was also one of those responsible for dog fouling in the village. Cllr Baldwin said Broad Close was not a Parish Council matter and referred Mr Shepherd to South Warwickshire Housing Trust.  In relation to the Grit Bin, Cllr Baldwin had been informed that the County’s permission should have been sought initially and they were not sure if the proposed Broad Close site was acceptable. The Highways Superintendent would visit the site and give his views; Cllr Stevens asked for copy email correspondence.
Mr Shepherd returned to the matter of dog fouling and the 30mph signage. It was agreed that owners of 3 dogs were responsible and Cllr Baldwin would write to them and Mrs Ingham would highlight the issue in Ufton News once more. Cllr Baldwin reported that Patch Byrne would come out to meet Mr Shepherd to discuss speeding issues and Cllr Stevens asked for copy email correspondence on that issue too – Cllr Baldwin to forward.

Cllr Van Kesteren said the Village Hall Committee wished to hold a Coffee Morning on Saturday 25th January 2014 and it was hoped that Councillors would attend and hold a Surgery at the same time.
Cllr Baldwin had received an email from Mr Harris about problems with a tree that overhangs his garden. It was agreed this was not a Parish Council matter, but it was agreed that overhanging boughs may be removed as long as the timber was returned to the owner. Cllr Baldwin will discus the matter with Mr Harris.

Mrs Ingham had sought fresh input from village members via Ufton News on restoring the Duck Pond, but unfortunately none had been forthcoming.


WCC/SDC Representative reports

Cllrs Stevens said the County were trying to reduce their Budget by £90m over 4 years; joint working with other authorities is to be encouraged. County need to lose 600 more jobs (1,000 have been lost in the last 3 years) and the Budget will be finalised in January.
In adult health care the buzz word is “Integration”, allowing a seamless route for patients via the Commissioning Care Group (CCG), run by GP’s through hospitals and on to Care in the Community. The less time patients spend in hospital would free up money for the 2 agencies either side; it was slow going, but progress was being made.  George Elliott Hospital is seeking a partner organisation to assist it as it works through its problems.
Cllr Wilkinson was concerned at the poor take-up of Nasal Flu Vaccinations for 2 – 3 year olds.  The new Shingles vaccine was discussed; Councillors were surprised that it was only available to those aged 70 or 79 on 1st September 2013.
Paul Lankester, Chief Executive of SDC had spoken at Bishops Itchington’s meeting; he was looking to economise through shared services and there would be consultation on Ward boundaries. There would be an election for SDC Councillors in Ufton in 2014.

Potential developments were being discussed for Lighthorne Heath, Long Itchington, Stockton, Stoneythorpe and between Bishops Itchington and Harbury near the Bishops Bowl Lakes (with a new GP Surgery). A planning application was expected imminently for a new Solar Panel site at Deppers Bridge.
Cllr Van Kesteren enquired whether Ufton was part of Harbury School catchment, but Cllr Stevens was unsure; he thought it was overcrowded and Long Itchington School did have spaces.

The former Peugeot site on the A45 is being developed as a major distribution centre; this will increase traffic on the Banbury Road and also the A425 through Ufton.

7
Approval of Minutes
The Minutes of 8th October 2013 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Proposed Cllr. Burrows and seconded Cllr. Van Kesteren.
8
 Matters Arising
8.1
Gypsy site consultation. A decision on a permanent site is still awaited from WDC, but the proposed Emergency Gypsy & Traveller’s stopping place has been earmarked for the Southam Area in a lay-by presently used by WCC for storing Stone Chippings on the Daventry Road, approximately half a mile out of Southam on the right hand side going out of Southam towards Daventry.

Cllr Crowther quoted from an email he had received indicating that the majority of objections received by WDC related to the Warwickshire Exhibition site. The document from SDC indicating their own choice for permanent sites was still awaited.
8.2
Broadband update. Cllr. Baldwin lamented the lack of progress; the first tranche of funding had been received by BT, but rather than use it for rural areas they had scheduled an upgrade in Stratford upon Avon as their first task.
8.3
HS2 Update. Cllr Stevens gave an indication of how MP’s had voted recently, although it had been stressed that a successful passage through Parliament had been necessary to ensure progress on compensation claims for blighted homes could continue. The hybrid bill will be presented to Parliament on November 27th and is scheduled for a vote early next year. The results of the Judicial Review were expected by Christmas.

9
Planning Matters

Cllr Baldwin had asked SDC to acquaint him with planning matters until a new Parish Clerk had been found.
10
Finance
10.1 
The following invoices were presented for payment:


Mrs Ingham: 

Postage, printing and consumables for Ufton News £92.95


Cllr Tayler:  

Website annual subscription £60


Mike Crowther: 
Clerk’s Salary £444.14 – already paid
10.2
Cllr Wilkinson queried whether money had been received for the Ladies Christmas Dinner flyer and recent adverts in Ufton News? Mrs Ingham acts as controller and confirmed the flyer receipt.  Cllr Crowther said that papers passed to him by the previous Clerk showed advert receipts of £25.
11
Correspondence.

None had been received, but Cllr. Crowther reported that he had appealed HMRC’s £300 penalty imposition; he had not received written confirmation as yet, but had been assured over the telephone that the penalty had been waived and the matter closed. 

Following councillor’s request at their last meeting, a card had been sent to Mike Crowther expressing their condolences at the recent loss of his mother.

Cllr. Baldwin confirmed the post of Parish Clerk was being re-advertised. Alison Hodge at WALC was also going to contact other local Clerks to see if they would consider taking on an additional position.

12 
Items for next Agenda


Boundary changes and Ward Consultation

Parish Council Surgery on 25th January 2014
13 
Date of next meeting. Tuesday 3rd December

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.16hrs

